






Upon motion by Director Botts, seconded by Director Kelly and unanimously calTied, the 
Board approved Clarity's proposal. 

With respect to the proposal from Fun Abounds for installation of the canopy in the park, 
Mr. Wright noted that the price to install the canopy has increased to $10,850 because, due 
to the trees, Fun Abounds cannot get a drill rig in to drill the holes. Mr. Wright noted that 
the only other option would be to use 5.5'x 5.5' spread footers that go 4' into the ground 
which increased the price substantially. The Board asked why Fun Abounds cannot use an 
auger and Mr. Wright replied that it is because of the rock. The Board then discussed options 
for the canopy if  they decide not to approve the increase in price. The options included using 
the canopy somewhere else in the District, moving the Playscape, etc. The Board determined 
that none of the additional options were viable. 

Upon motion by Director Lucas, seconded by Director Dally and unanimously ca1Tied, the 
Board requested that MOC attempt to negotiate the price downward but ultimately, if MOC 
cannot get the price reduced, the Board approved the additional cost of not to exceed 
$10,850.00 to install the canopy. 

Ms. Wright then mentioned that a resident on To1Tington has received a second fine for 
violation of the drought contingency plan. 

With respect to the 290 expansion, Ms. Wright noted that she received a call from Kat at the 
BCA asking if the District has a committee that could work with them to discuss the 
consequences of the expansion on the District. The Board then discussed creating a 
committee to work with the BCA. Mr. Kutac stated that Director Bethke from HCWCID 
No. 2 Board has expressed interest in the proposed 290 expansion and recommends that the 
District approach her about meeting with the BCA regarding the 290 expansion. 

Mr. Wright also mentioned that Brandi from the Belterra Springs Apartments called and 
asked if they could get a 30 days extension to pay the fine because she would like her boss, 
who will be here next month, to attend the Board meeting to address the matter. 

Upon motion by Director Lucas, seconded by Director Dally and unanimously ca1Tied, the 
Board authorized a 30-day extension. 

Ms. Wright also noted that with respect to the alarm, they are still waiting on one part but 
everything else in the Belte1Ta Centre has been completed. 

Upon motion by Director Lucas, seconded by Director Kelly and unanimously ca1Tied, the 
Board accepted the General Manager's Report. 

5. Engineering and Development Items: Ms. Barzilla of Burgess & Niple reviewed the General
Engineering Report and the Joint Facilities WWTP and 210 Reuse Irrigation Engineering
Report.

With respect to the Lot 1 B-2 Urgent Care, Ms. Barzilla noted, in the engineering report, she
was asking for final acceptance of the Lot lB-2 Urgent Care. Unfortunately, the Urgent
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